
 
 

 
 

 
Dear Children, Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
Eleven weeks after Lock Down started, we were delighted to finally open some classrooms for the first group of 33 pupils besides the critical 
worker provision. It was yet another strange experience, especially for the pupil in Year 6 that was all by herself on Monday, although a few more 
joined her the following day. Read on pages 5 and 6 what the initial impressions were.  
Following the recent Phase 2 survey, another 50 pupils are due to start on 22nd June. We will create additional bubbles to accommodate all 83 
pupils and as we will be running at 25% capacity (national average) in EYFS, Year 1 and Year 6 we can continue with our 4-day provision, as well as 
offer our well received Home Learning (again great examples to be seen in this newsletter for each year group). 
We are now tentatively considering opening up for a third and final Phase for the remaining year groups – 2, 3, 4 and 5 - in July, as all our teachers 
are very keen to see their pupils again. I will again send out a survey next week to find out who would wish their child to attend. Accommodating 
greater numbers will of course depend again on latest guidance such as social distancing rules, statistics and available staff. 
Wishing you all a lovely, safe and sunny weekend, 
 
Mr J M Bless - Headteacher 
 
 
 

 
              
          

   
  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

  AM – 36.42%                                                                 Attendance this week 
  PM – 20.86% 
  Ash – 30.64%  1K 43.07%             2A 62.30%          3F 62.21%           4F 88.14%             5G 86.89%                 6B 86.66% 
 Birch – 67.20%                1T 64.80%   2H 36.15%          3G 72.00%          4H 53.33%             5H 55.55%       6L 86.92% 
 Oak – 33.79%                 1To 55.20%           2T 59.25%          3R 72.50%           4T 89.65%       5K 68.27%                6T 90.40% 
 

Birch, 1T and 6T have best Home school attendance for their Key Stages this week. Special well done to classes with 85%+ 
                                 Overall attendance since the start of Home Schooling: 68.68%  
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Well done if you 
were not  fooled 
and selected  B. 

Why would 
anyone give you 

money for 
nothing! 



 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

  

 
https://ttrockstars.com/page/londonrocks2020  

 

 

 

 

No new children this week that have achieved their 
next Rock Stars status, BUT we have the competition 
against all other children in LONDON!! 

DON’T MISS OUT – SIGN UP – JOIN IN ! 
 

“Are there prizes?” 
 

YES, there are !! 
 

 
 

 Dear parent/carer, 

As part of our commitment to make maths exciting and high 
profile in our school, we are taking part in a friendly competition 
involving schools from Greater London from Monday 22nd June 
to Friday 26th June. It’s all done online via play.ttrockstars.com. 

For every correct answer to a multiplication or division question, 
your child will earn their class a point. The Times Tables Rock 
Stars platform will calculate the class average (the number of 
correct answers per pupil in the class who play during the 
competition hours). Winning classes in the school and in the 
competition as a whole will be the ones with the highest 
average.  

All game modes (Gig, Garage, Studio, etc.) will count but only 
from games played between 14:00 and 19:00 on Monday 22nd, 
Tuesday 23rd, Wednesday 24th, Thursday 25th and Friday 26th. 

In the spirit of the competition, please don’t play on their behalf 
but by all means encourage and support them to the extent that 
it doesn’t cause high stress levels or impact on family plans. We 
suggest a limit of half an hour a day outside school hours – some 
will play more, some will play less. 

Thanks for your support, 

The PoW Maths Team 

 

https://ttrockstars.com/page/londonrocks2020


 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oak Class – reflections on first days back 
 
“I liked playing this week and work…I enjoyed doing maths and reading 
words.” Elias 
“I have really been enjoying doing maths…I liked sticking shapes in my 
book.  I liked learning number facts and adding. When we line up we 
leave a social distancing gap."” Catherine 
“I like learning in maths…numbers, I enjoyed phonics and learning to 
spell with my sounds. Social distancing...two meters!" Destiny 
“I like learning numbers.  Learning some shapes.  I like seeing my 
friends.” Iman 
“I like learning the letters and being at school.  I like playing with my 
friends.” Yagmur Ela 
 
 
 

6T thoughts about returning this week 
 
It feels a little strange to be back at school after being at home for so long. All of 
a sudden we are back and everything has changed, for example, we have 
individual desks that are 2 metres apart, we have to wash our hands every time 
we come in or out of the classroom and we can only play with children in our 
bubbles. It is strange but it is also good to be back at school. - Raed 
It feels a bit weird to be back as everything is different but I am glad that I have 
come back. - Dimple 
It is strange as there are only 6 children in class and we are all separated in class 
but it is so good to be back. - Pearl 
The school feels very empty but I am very happy to be back. - Tayana  
 I am really happy to be back at school but it is strange that we have to wash our hands so many times a day. The learning schedule 

is also a little different to what we were doing before. - Jiyan 
It feels odd because we have to constantly wash our hands and sit apart from our friends but it is good to be back because we get 
to see our friends. - Berkay 
 

Ash Class  

‘I like doing doubles and watching the doubles game. It's kind of weird because 
we line up with gaps.’ (Rosie)  
‘I just like doing doubles. We have to wash our hands a lot.’ (Ashton) 
‘I liked drawing pictures of the story. The tables in our class are different.’ (Jacob) 
 

6B 
 
“It feels really good to be back at school, instead of having of being in 
front of my computer all day, doing my work.   It is also nice to see some 
of my friends and teachers again as I have missed them." Anshika 6B 
  
“I am enjoying being back at school as it was hard to do my home 
learning on my phone. " Kaden 6B 
  
“It feels a bit weird to be back in school, but I like it better. " Blessing 6B 
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